

Leadership Meeting Minutes

Pax Christi Monthly Council Meeting

Council:	Community Council
Meeting Date:	10-17-17
Minutes Prepared By:	Shari Steffen

Attendees:	Sara Byerley	Bruce Koehn
	Bob Martinka	Fr. Bill Murtaugh
	Fr. Marc Paveglio	Mark Rabogliatti
	Jane Schmitz	Shari Steffen
	Fred Baumer	Sandy Towey
Jeff Schuh	Phil Trovato	Dave Wagner
	Wayne Ward	Laurie Ritz

Absent:	Jack Kegel	

Guest: Melissa Gatten

Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 5:30pm by Dave Wagner.

Approve Last Month Minutes: Minutes of the September meeting were approved.

Approved Revisions: N/A

1. Mission and Vision Reading

Members read the mission and vision together.

2. Key Themes from the Council Leadership Retreat

Jane passed out copies of the key themes identified at the Community Council retreat. Bruce and Dave commented on the fact that some of the themes in the retreat acknowledged some tension between the orthodoxy of some elements of the larger church and Pax Christi and also the potential for tension between the "old Pax Christi" and moving forward. It was also mentioned that the strong Lay Leadership component of Pax Christi needs to be protected and brought forward in the next plan for the parish.

3. Plans for 11/14 Leadership Night

On November 14, the challenges identified by the Strategic Planning Team through their prayer and work over the last months will be presented to all leadership members. This is seen as a very important step along with presenting them to the staff on November 1, to validate the challenges. Once the challenges are validated, the team will use them in the creation of goals to guide the plan that will guide the parish for the next three years starting in the 2018/19 fiscal year beginning July 1, 2018. Several



Leadership Meeting Minutes

Pax Christi Monthly Council Meeting

council members mentioned how important a step it is for the leadership to hear and validate the strategic planning work done thus far. Councils who need to meet about other business are encouraged to do so at some time other than the evening of November 14.

4. St. Mary's Health Clinic Report

Melissa Gatten reported on the statistics concerning the patients that have been served at Pax Christi through the St. Mary's Health Clinic during its first months in the building. The persons who staff the clinic are parishioners, including the medical provider, doctor, who is also a parishioner at Pax Christi. The clinic is very popular with those it serves who are happy to have the services closer to where they live or work. Volunteer drivers from Pax Christi are also an important part of providing these services as well as donated prescriptions for patients provided by such clinics as Park Nicollet.

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 6:25pm.

Respectfully submitted by Shari Steffen.